City Council Minutes
November 19, 2012

The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.

CITY OF COLWICH, KANSAS

CITY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER

310 S. 2ND STREET

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
JANUARY 21, 2013
7:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth on Monday, January 21, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. called the regular monthly meeting of the Colwich City Council to order.  
ATTENDANCE
Present were Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth, Councilmembers Jesse McCurry, Kevin Archer, Chase Blasi, Shawna Glasscock arrived at 7:05 p.m. and Daniel Thurnau.
Staff members present were James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent; Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney; Brad Banz, Fire Chief; Mark Hinkle, Chief of Police; and Diana Brooks, City Clerk.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Spexarth led the audience, staff and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS
Mayor Spexarth amended the consent agenda to include a home occupation license for Julie Jackson and will be consent agenda item D.

Mayor Spexarth reviewed correspondence from Governor Brownback regarding water conservation and reported a six-foot drop in the wells since going in service in 2002.  He stated the Governor wanted the depth of water wells monitored to assure citizens had an adequate supply of water.  He also informed Council that he would provide a monthly report on the amount of water used at Colwich Memorial Park. 
3.
CITIZEN COMMENTS
There were no citizens comments.

4.
PURCHASE REQUESTS AND ITEMS NEEDING COUNCIL ACTION
A.
Review of the request to adopt Ordinance No. 650 an ordinance amending the City of Colwich Personnel Policy’s Statement of General Policy to include regulating the prohibition of weapons on City of Colwich property and while conducting City of Colwich business.


Mayor Spexarth requested to add a policy regarding only those authorized to carry firearms based upon their job duties as a City employee had authority to carry guns regardless of whether an employee had a conceal and carry permit.

Mayor Spexarth called for a motion, hearing none called agenda item 4-B.

B.
Review of the request to approve the recommendation of Mayor Spexarth to reappoint Tom Glasscock, Greg Tice, and Bert Jones to the Planning Commission


Mayor Spexarth recommended the appointment of Tom Glasscock, Greg Tice, and Bert Jones to the Planning Commission as each person agreed to remain on the Planning Commission.  He asked Council uphold his recommendation.


Councilman McCurry moved that the Council uphold the recommendation of Mayor Spexarth and appoint Tom Glasscock, Greg Tice, and Bert Jones to the Planning Commission.  Councilman Blasi second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 4-0 with Councilwoman Glasscock abstaining due to being related to Tom Glasscock. 
5.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

A.
Heritage Festival – Ms. Mary Ann Morrison stated the committee met deciding that the theme for the 2013 festival would be “Our Town” to be held in Memorial Park with the date set for September 28th, the possibility of having a father-daughter type themed ball tournament targeting local groups.  She reported the committee discussed at length the possibility of having a bon fire on Friday night, a movie in the park on Friday night, and/or having a carnival.  
B.
Park Committee – Councilwoman Glasscock stated there was no report.
6.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 
A.
City Engineer – Mr. Ben Mabry, City Engineer presented the cost estimate of between $80,000 and $95,000 for installation of a sidewalk on Breese Ave from 1st Street to the school depending on the side of the street the sidewalk is installed.  There was continued discussion regarding the possibilities of filing for a safe route to school grant with the Council abandoning the grant due to constraints and uncertainties surrounding the grant.

Mr. Mabry stated he would review the 5th Street plans with the Maintenance Superintendent and Councilman Archer, have the documents prepared for bidding the project with intent to present bids at the February meeting.  There was discussion regarding the advantages and challenges with roller compacted concrete, the quality of projects by other cities varied due to the subgrade.


Mayor Spexarth questioned when the inspection of the levy would occur at Colwich Memorial Park.  Mr. Mabry stated it would be done in February.

Mayor Spexarth reported that annexation discussion were ready to begin and highlighted the challenges that could occur in relation to the potential for infrastructure improvements and their impact on the City’s budget.

B.
Library – Ms. Nancy Maus, Librarian was not present and a printed report was included for Council’s information.
C.
Fire –Chief Brad Banz presented the monthly report and informed the department had reviewed the plans for the assisted living center and obtained a copy of the letter from the State Fire Marshall approving their plans as well.
D.
Maintenance – Mr. James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent presented the monthly report and explained the steps taken to determine the high water loss.  Mr. Martin clarified that the assisted living center’s fire sprinkler system did not have to be metered water.  Mayor Spexarth stated this was correct.  
E.
Police Department –Chief Hinkle presented the monthly report and stated the new vehicle was being equipped.
F.
City Attorney – Mr. Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney, stated he had nothing to report.
G.
City Clerk – Annual Transfers


Ms. Brooks presented an overview of the General Fund’s remaining expenditure authority, cash balances, the impact each transfer would have on the development of the 2014 budget, and the transfers recommended by 2012 budget adoption and staff recommendations.  Staff recommended transferring to the capital improvement reserve account $110,000 for Street Improvements, $6,875 for Heritage Festival, $4,000 for PD vehicle equipment fund, $20,000 for Lift Station Replacement, $20,000 for the Building fund, $15,000 for Mowers, and $60,000 for Water Parts for systematic replacement, with $20,000 being transferred to Park Reserve.

Councilwoman Glasscock moved that the Council approve the transfers as proposed for 2012 reducing line item 17 – building fund by $10,000 and line 19 – water expenses to $30,000.  Councilman Thurnau second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 5-0. 
7.
CONSENT AGENDA
A.
Approval of the minutes of the December 17, 2012 Council minutes

B.
Approval of Appropriation Ordinance Nos. 12-12-02 and 13-01-01
C.
Approval of the December financial report
D.
Approval of the home occupation licenses for Julie Jackson located at 436 W Wichita Ave.
Councilman McCurry moved that the Council approve the consent agenda A-D.  Councilman Thurnau second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion carried 5-0. 
8.
GOVERNING BODY COMMENTS
Mayor Spexarth reported that the Sunflower grant had been submitted and a decision should be made by February 27th.  He encouraged Councilmembers to attend the Rural Water conference held in Wichita in March.
9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – if needed
No executive session was needed
10.
ADJOURNMENT TO WORKSHOP
There being no further business, Councilman Blasi moved for adjournment at 8:00 p.m. Councilman Archer second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully submitted

Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk
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